
MEETING                                  BOARD OF SELECTMEN                          May 29, 2013 
 
Members present:  John O’Brien John Hadley 
 Michael Kittredge Kevin M. McCormick 
  
 
Others present:  Leon Gaumond 
  
The meeting was called to order at 6:46 by Mr. O’Brien.  Mr. McCormick recused himself from the 
discussion.   
 
The Board met with Sameh Maksimous and Medhat Botros on a request to transfer the Common 
Victuallar License previously granted to Shannon’s Pizza at 76B Central Street.  Mr. Gaumond 
informed the Board that all Departments and Boards have reviewed the request and have no issues.  He 
informed the Board that Ms. Mard from the Board of Health is away and he did get notification of their 
review prior to her departure.  Mr. Maksimous produced a copy of his recent food service license from 
the Board of Health.  Mr. Kittredge made a motion to approve the transfer of the license.  Seconded by 
Mr. Hadley.  Under discussion Mr. O’Brien asked about his background and what made him an ideal 
person for this license.  Mr. Maksimous stated he was an American citizen who pays his taxes and is 
willing to work very hard for his family.  No further discussion.  Vote: John Hadley YES, Michael 
Kittredge YES, John O’Brien YES 
 
 
With no further business to come before the Board, motion Mr. Hadley at 6:54 p.m. to adjourn, 
seconded by Mr. Kittredge, all in favor. 
 
Respectfully submitted,    Approved:  June 5, 2013 
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